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Present:  Eric Poulin, Chris Lindquist, Bonnie Isman, Jim Craig, Betty Johnson, Mary Kronholm, John Ramsay, Sue SanSoucie, Joan Powers, Jan Resnick

Absent: Judy Clini, Katie O’Neil, Mary King, Lynn Coakley
Call to order: 9:40 AM – Many thanks to Sue for her warm welcome and the delicious bundt cake! 
Minutes. The user name and password for WMLA’s Constant Contact account were expunged from the notes to be posted on the website. Motion by John, second by Betty to approve the amended minutes of November 20, 2012. Passed. 
Treasurer’s Report. Sue SanSoucie reported a balance of $16,449.95. Motion to accept the report by Betty, John seconded. Passed.    

Old Business
1. Legislative Breakfasts.  Lynn Coakley sent a report that the date of the West Springfield Breakfast will be Feb. 22 (not Feb. 15 as listed on her recent flyer.) Betty will revise the Facebook page info and Jan will correct the WMLA Blog.  New emails and flyers should be sent out after Christmas. 

We agreed that WMLA’s message will highlight four issues:

* Status of the Whately Building.  Keep pursuing all options to retain and use this building since no viable alternative in Western Mass has been proposed.  Having multiple occupants is a possibility. Betty will encourage Greg Pronevitz to contact Lyn Sibley, Whately’s Town Manager.  If change is necessary, we want an open dialog with MLS and all libraries in Western Mass.  Chris will check with Shirley at MLS-Whately to document usage of the meeting rooms.
* Lack of representation on the MLS Board.  Only 2 of 15 Board members are based in Western Mass., and only 4 of the 15 are based outside of the I-495 beltway.  Eric’s Google map shows the imbalance very graphically. Not enough Western Mass. librarians signed up to serve on the MLS Board. Betty will find out the terms of current Board members. 
* We support the increase in MLS funding (Regional Libraries 7000-9401) so they can do a better job. 

* Support the increase for Small Libraries in Networks grants (Networks and Resource Sharing 7000-9506).  The $2,500 from this grant is the only way that Colrain can be a member of C/W MARS, for example. Speakers from SLIN libraries will be encouraged to explain the importance of this funding at all breakfasts.  Jim will go to Monson; John to West Springfield. Jan will contact libraries to send letters to the Governor’s office. Bonnie and Jan will update the 2012 fact sheet with this year’s talking points. 
2.  WMLA Blog. Jan is making updates. She invited others to post library news. 
3.  Membership report. Bonnie reported no change since the last meeting.  Eric suggested we need a way to renew online. Sue will work with Lynn to set up a PayPal account and get it on our website. 
4.  Status of the Whately building.  (see above)  No progress on repairs to the doorbell.  
5. Survey. Chris distributed copies of a draft WMLA survey to be distributed online via Survey Monkey. Much discussion and revising followed. A revised draft will be emailed to the Board for a final look.  Chris will send out the final survey after Christmas with a deadline of January 15 for all responses.   
6. Online access to The Republican.  MLS has dropped efforts to broker group access to news archives of regional newspapers.  John reported on his contacts with David Starr, publisher of The Republican. Mr. Starr contacted NewsBank on our behalf to complain about price gouging.  John is waiting to hear back from him.  Springfield Library’s contract with NewsBank for The Republican costs $15,000/yr. The question is how many other libraries are currently paying NewsBank for The Republican and could we get a regional deal with a group license?  
7.  Small Libraries Tour.  No update. Chris, John, Mary, and Jan make up the planning committee.

8.  MLA Conference Program.  Chris contacted Lisa Downing at Forbes Library. She confirmed that the speakers on a panel discussion on e-books held at Forbes would be available to re-create their program at the Mass. Library Assn. Conference April 22-25 in Cambridge.  WMLA agreed to sponsor this program for MLA, since the first day of the conference is devoted to e-books.  WMLA will also sponsor a program on advocacy developed by Eric and John. Eric is coordinating with Michael Colford.
 9.  Network consolidation. Chris has a staff person researching costs of the 10 networks, using information from the MBLC. He has also requested their strategic plans.  Joan Kuklinski of C/W MARS has not responded to his emails. This research should be completed in late January. 

New Business   

10.  WMLA Newsletter.  Joan Powers will be the newsletter editor. (cheers!) We discussed plans for a quarterly newsletter, starting in mid-January with a focus on Legislative Breakfasts, a letter from the new President, promotion of the new Facebook page and blog. Deadline for articles is January 2.  She needs photos.  The spring newsletter in March could focus on Library Legislative Day and April’s semi-annual meeting. The Big E tickets program would be announced in the summer issue, and Annual Meeting would be covered in the fall.  
11. Retirements, memorials.  We regretted the news of Sally Caldwell’s passing. Jan will share contact information for Sally’s family for condolences.  Several Board members attended the retirement party honoring Nancy Hahn in Sheffield, and Chris presented her with best wishes and a plant on our behalf.    
12.  Other business:  Chris distributed information on the “Links of Love” project that Westfield is doing to support the Booth Library in Newtown, CT.  John explained where to find Eric’s Hot Buttered Elves, a Christmas treat.
Next Board Meeting:  January 29 at MLS Whately, 9:30 AM 
Meeting adjourned at 12:13 PM.  
Submitted by Bonnie Isman, Clerk 
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